RICHLAND FIRE DEPARTMENT

May 8th, 2023 MINUTES

1. Tom McCarthy called the meeting to order at 7:02 P.M. at the Fire Station.
2. It was determined that the meeting was posted and properly noticed.
3. Roll call was taken with the following present: Wayne Morse, Jean Nicks, Gordie Brockway, Barb Brockway, Jim Lingel, Kim Clark, Steve Michel, Glen Niemeyer, Calvin Sebranek, Judy Shadewald, Matthew Williams, Scott Banker, Pat Marshall, Dave Fry, Todd Coppernoll, Tom McCarthy, Steve Downs, Scott Gald, Steve Krueger, Kerry Severson, and Lacey Luxton. A quorum was present.  
4. Motion by Dave Fry, second by Kim Clark to approve the agenda. Motion carried. 

5. Motion by Matthew Williams, second by Dave Fry to approve the minutes of the last meeting. Motion carried.
6. Lacey Luxton reviewed the treasurer’s report. At the last meeting there was a balance of $216,080.80 in the checking account. Bills paid were $87,945.91, and deposits were $10,580. Leaving a balance in the checking account of $138,714.89. The balance of the money market account at WCCU is $306,472.58. The last meeting there was a balance of $103,702.95 in the vehicle replacement account at WCCU. Deposit of the transfer money was $80,000, leaving a balance in the vehicle replacement account of $183,702.95. Motion by Matthew Williams, second by Tom McCarthy to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.  
7. The bills were presented for payment. Check #8542-8545 for $2,469.92 was for payroll, check #8533-8541 and EFT payments for $3,202.03 was for bills, check #8478,8479,8480,8515-8517 for $2,273.96 was for bills, and check #8518 for $80,000 was for the transfer to vehicle replacement account. Motion by Dave Fry with second by Matthew Williams to accept the bills as listed and approve payment of the bills. Motion carried.
8. Chief’s Report:  Fire calls were reviewed by Chief Scott Gald. April 15th held spouses’ banquet at the bowling alley and handed out awards for retirees and pins. April 17th there was weather spotter training at the roller rink. April 29th, partnered with State Farm for smoke detector and home inspection program. State Farm donated $800 to get smoke detectors. May 1st, had all retired fire fighters in and had pictures and a meal with the cadets. May 3rd, burned the house on 80 North with UHP technology with Middleton, Cazenovia, and Yuba’s assistance. May 21st, help EMS landing zone for the EMS fundraiser at the Community Center. Fireman have been attending schooling. Entry level firefighters have finished, 3 members. A total of 5 officers are in session for safety officers. Upcoming driver operator class to be offered. 
9. Old Business: None
10. New Business: Introductions of new members. Scott Banker was elected President and Calvin Sebranek was elected Vice Chairman. 
11. Citizen Input: None
12. Other business to come before the Board
a. Reminder June 10th is the Fire Department’s open house. 
13. Set agenda for the next meeting. The standard agenda should be used.
14. Next meeting is scheduled for June 12th, 2023 at 7:00 P.M. in the Fire Station.
16.
Motion by Kerry Severson, second by Steve Downs to adjourn.  Motion carried at 7:21 pm.

Respectfully Submitted, Lacey K. Luxton, Secretary / Treasurer
